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Interim Chief Executive’s Report to the Trust Board 
8 September 2022 

 
 
1.0 PURPOSE OF THE REPORT  
 
This report updates the Board on strategic activity undertaken since the last meeting and 
draws the Board’s attention to any other issues of significance or interest.  
 
2.0 STAFFORDSHIRE AND STOKE-ON-TRENT INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM 
 
The Integrated Care Board (ICB) has now appointed to the Executive Team with Chris Bird 
being the final member joining on the 1st August 2022 as Interim Chief Transformation Officer. 
 
3.0 OUR TRUST  
 
The summer has been busy despite many staff taking leave.  There have been changes in 
the Executive Team and we have continued to build relationships across the ICB with Ben 
Richards taking on the system lead role for Mental Health and Learning Disability.  Service 
improvement and transformation has continued, utilising clinical and corporate staff through 
the Community Mental Health Transformation and the service reviews that are taking place 
across the organisation. We have continued to deliver outstanding quality services despite 
the pressure of COVID-19 and IPC measures, workforce challenges and working with health 
and social care partners to meet population health demand.  
 
Please see below examples of some highlights from the past 2 months. 
 
3.1 QUALITY STRATEGIC THEME 
 
Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
 
The AGM for Combined Healthcare will take place online as a virtual event on Friday 23rd 
September at 2pm.  As well as the Trust’s latest Annual Report, Financial Accounts and 
Quality Accounts being publicly launched, we will reflect on the achievements and key areas 
of work for Trust over the past year. 
 
Awards news 
 
The Trust has recently been shortlisted for both ‘Trust of the Year’ and ‘Mental Health 
Innovation of the Year’ at this year’s HSJ Awards ahead of the official awards ceremony to 
be held later this year on 17th November.  
 
Ward 2 team at Harplands Hospital has been shortlisted for a Nursing Times award in the 
‘Enhancing Patient Dignity’ category due to the development of the Recovery Book. 

The Learning Disability (LD) team is also celebrating three shortlisted nominations for this 
year’s Nursing Times Awards 2022 in the ‘LD Nursing’ category, for the PBS Project, Health 
Passports and digital implementation of the LD Nursing Model.  
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Finally, the Older Adults Community Mental Health Team have been nominated for the Your 
Heroes award.  
 
New ‘Our Services’ section on Trust intranet 
 
As part of the further improvements to the Trust’s intranet site CAT, we have launched a new 
‘Our Services’ section after a significant effort from across our frontline teams to update 
information. 
 
Learning Disability Nursing Conference 
 
I am pleased to see colleagues meeting face to face and being able to connect following a 
successful and well attended conference for front line staff with various guest speakers in 
attendance.  
 
3.2 PEOPLE STRATEGIC THEME 
 
Senior staff changes 
 
Liz Mellor, formally Deputy Director of Operations has been appointed as the Interim Director 
of Strategy and Partnerships for 12 months and Rachael Birks has been appointed the Interim 
Deputy Director of Operations.  A great example of promoting talent from within the 
organisation and succession planning.  Interim arrangements are also now in place to cover 
Acute Services and Urgent Care.  
 
REACH Awards 2022 
 
I am pleased to be able to confirm REACH awards will be held face to face this year on 10th 
November, there will also be watch live online option.  The planning and nominations process 
is well underway with over 100 nominations so far.  
 
3.3 SUSTAINABILITY STRATEGIC THEME 
 
Liz Mellor will now lead the ICS Green Plan and this will include a collaborative approach to 
the bid submission for Delivering a Net Zero NHS: Clinical Innovation Competition by October 
2024. 
 
3.4 PARTNERSHIPS STRATEGIC THEME 
 
North Staffs Wellbeing College launches with Summer School 
 
North Staffs Wellbeing College, an initiative from the Trust, recently launched with a 
successful week-long Summer School programme.  The vision for the College is to offer, 
together with partner organisations, a wide range of courses, workshops and activities to 
support our community with discovering interests and developing their skills on their wellbeing 
journey.  
 
SMI annual Physical Health Checks promotion with Rethink Mental Illness 
 
As part of the Community Mental Health Transformation Programme, the SMI (severe mental 
illness) Physical Health team has been developing ways to make the annual physical health 
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check more accessible for service users and this includes building relationships with the 
mental health charity Rethink Mental Illness.  
 
First Primary Care newsletter for Community Mental Health Transformation 
Programme 
 
As part of the Community Mental Health Transformation Programme, the first newsletter 
targeted at colleagues in Primary Care across Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire was recently 
issued.  
 
PEGiS AGM 
 
Colleagues from the Trust including Ben Richards and Liz Mellor and a number of clinicians 
recently attend the AGM for PEGiS, a parent engagement group in Stoke-on-Trent, 
demonstrating the strong working relationships the Trust has with PEGiS. 
 
4.0 Conclusion 
 
As we prepare for Autumn and some of the challenges ahead, we know it will be a busy period 
for the Trust.  Planning for winter and the continuing demand across the system, responding 
to the workforce pressures or the unknown of Covid now forms part of our day-to-day 
business.  Collectively, with partners we will respond to the impact of the cost of living increase 
on our communities’ whist continuing to deliver outstanding care to those who need our 
services. 




